Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, John Jones. Meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:30pm.

Robert Varnum, road agent, gave his weekly report. Bob will be checking on bids for greese, oil and filters to be kept on hand at the barn. When needed, supplies would be on hand and no time loss going after them or waiting for delivery. He will check with the fire department to see if they wish him to get prices on the same supplies needed for the fire trucks. To retuild the grader engine would cost about \$5,000. It is time to start getting bids on new, lease agreements, and/or repairs for the grader. This is one piece of equipment the Town can not be without. It is 22 years old now and in need of either having the engine rebuilt or looking into obtaining another grader. Bob will get two or three estimates on refurbishing it as well as estimates on lease/purchase.

Bob found the gates open at the landfill again this past week.

Brian Brown, police chief gave his weekly report.

Mr. Rockwell has sent after the boiler for the Town Hall.

Space next to the Police Dept. may be rented this week.

Some questions as to the different dementions on Mr. Chauncey's permit. Although the same number of square foctage, Lloyd will ask if this will cause a problem with the abuttors (Mr. & Mrs. Frances). Mr. Chauncey is not intending to insulate or noise proof when he builds the saw mill. He will check after to see if there is a noise problem and if so do something to tone down the noise. If the Frances object to the change in dimension, Lloyd will still recommend the Selectmen sign the permit for Mr. Chauncey.

Mr. Grabowski requested to see Lloyd pending bill. John will check it over before it is approved for payment.

Mr. Lanman proposed a road to his property. There is a question as to the ownership of lot 048. Although it is listed as belonging to the Town, no deed has been found. This lot has an effect on the Lanman proposal. Possible sub-division in the future on the Lanman property, this will be taken into consideration when Mr. Lanman lays out the road. Lloyd asked to see the abstract of title for his property. This will help in checking out ownership on lot 048. Lloyd will call Mr. McWalters to chek abstract.

Minutes of last weeks minutes accepted.

Selectmen locked over notes on discussion secretary had with M. Brown in regard to a building which had been on Mother's property and now since M. Brown owns the property, the assessment was made on land and building as one.

Mr. Hatfield will be meeting with the Hillsboro Selectmen and get back to Lloyd on the Town line.